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Faculty Senate Executive Committee

 Meeting Minutes

Monday November 18, 2013
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu
1. Call to Order/Acceptance of Agenda


       
 
Astrid Klocke/Consent Item
Faculty Senate (FS) President Astrid Klocke called the meeting of the Faculty Senate Executive Committee (FSEC) to order at 3:00 pm in room 200 of Cline Library.  She announced President Haeger will not be in attendance and moved to amend the agenda.  A motion was made to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion passed.   
Those Present:  Shadow Armfield, Bill Culbertson, Kate Ellis, Bruce Fox, Susan Harris, Laura Huenneke*, Astrid Klocke, Phil Mlsna, Karen Sealander, Cathy Small, and Shayla Woodhouse for Mackenzie Mastrud*.  
Jamie Axelrod, Craig Bain, David Camacho, Laurie Dickson, Anne Duffield, Denise Helm, Blase Scarnati, Robert Till, Matthew Tombaugh, Melinda Treml, Niranjan Venkatram, and Angel Verdugo.
2. Approval of Minutes 






Astrid Klocke/Action Item
Astrid presented the minutes of the October 21, 2013 FSEC meeting for approval.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  The motion passed.  

3. Faculty Senate President’s Report



     

       
            Astrid Klocke
Astrid shared the following:

· Astrid met with ABOR President Klein to discuss the presidential search underway.  She noted that President Klein is looking for input and involvement from faculty in this process.  The process has not been decided yet, but they will keep us in the loop. 

· At the last PALC meeting it was noted that they are considering storing NAU’s data base in a cloud format.  Also under consideration is a new interfaith calendar being developed.

· Astrid has invited Matt Tantau, Chair of NAU’s United Way campaign to present at the December FS meeting.  
4. Committee/Council Reports






Committee/Council Chairs
· Bylaws Committee 
· Shadow Armfield, Chair of the FS Bylaws Committee presented the committee’s recommended changes to the bylaws.  The changes will create two more voting units: the University College and the Honors Program.  A motion was made and seconded to bring this to the full senate for a vote.  
5. Task Force on Summer Session


       


                Shadow Armfield
Shadow Armfield a member of the task force to discuss summer session issues gave a brief summary of the work of the task force.  The task force looked at many possible scenarios for summer session including: enrollment and financial aid considerations; program and curriculum issues; marketing; and a possible trimester approach.  
6. Intellectual Property 





       
                  Laura Huenneke 
Provost Huenneke distributed information regarding current NAU and ABOR policies on intellectual property rights.  This information is not new, but many faculty are not aware of them.  This information will be discussed at the December FS meeting.           
7. Digital Accommodations 







         Jamie Axelrod
Jamie Axelrod, Director of CHS Disability Resources, presented a PowerPoint regarding various measures taken at NAU to assure compliance and accessibility of material to all our students.  The goal of equal access includes a number of accommodations including training faculty and students on policies and practices; good prioritization; and effective alternatives to address delays and complications.  Faculty may contact his office with further questions or any requests for training within their respective units.  This item will be placed on the December FS meeting.     
8. LGBTQIA Task Force




         Matthew Tombaugh/Angel Verdugo
Matthew Tombaugh and Angel Verdugo, both members of the LGBTQIA task force, presented a PowerPoint on the purpose of the task force, its members, and the work they have accomplished since its inception.  They also discussed 12 keys to creating an inclusive classroom and suggestions to incorporate LGBT subject matter into class curriculum.  This presentation will be placed on the December FS meeting.   
9. Proposal for Assessment/Curriculum/Processes Redesign 


                Robert Till

Robert till, Chair of the Assessment Committee and member of the ACCA, gave a brief overview of the work of the committee and posed the question - Where do we go from here?  A discussion followed.  It was decided that the committee would continue to meet with various faculty groups and committees to seek further feedback and place this on the December FSEC meeting to decide at that time whether to take this matter to the full Senate.  

10. Report from the Provost



      


                Provost Huenneke 

Provost Huenneke reported on the following:

· The academic framework task force held its first forum today and discussed ideas brought forward.  She plans to hold another forum in December.  

· At the last PALC meeting Bill Grabe and President Haeger announced that they have been zeroing in on research funding.  They noted that the last few years this funding source at NAU has become stagnant due to a variety of factors.  Therefore they are looking into ways in which to address this area, which include hiring midcareer established research faculty.  It is hoped that this level of expertise will allow for the generation of two to three million dollars a year.
· She followed up on the information Astrid mentioned earlier on the agenda regarding the presidential search.  She reiterated that there is still a lot of uncertainty on how the process will be structured but the process is underway.  They are currently in the process of hiring a search firm to guide them in this endeavor.  She added that if anyone has a name(s) they wish to be considered they should send this information to the search firm for consideration. 
11. Old Business / New Business / Announcements 


     
      
   
Astrid Klocke
None.   
12. Adjournment





        
      
      
 Astrid Klocke /Action Item
There being no further business, Astrid adjourned the meeting at 5:06 pm.
PAGE  

